
Management Committee of the King George V Playing Field, Hunton 
Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 18 August 2010 at 8 pm  

At the Hunton Parish Hall, West Street, Hunton 
Charity number 1084141 

 

Present:-  Chairman: Mr Keith Eatwell   Hunton Parish Council 
Mr Alan Bishop  Hunton Village Hall 
Mr Mike Nichols  Hunton Bowls Club 
Mr Danny Peacock  Hunton Football Club 

    Mr Roger Sawtell  Hunton Parish Council 
   Mr Simon Taylor  Hunton Cricket Club 

          
Secretary:   Mrs Margaret Carpenter Hunton Bowls Club 
 
1.  Welcome  

The Chairman welcomed all present to the meeting. 
 
2. Apologies had been received from Mr David Swan and Mr John Bates. 
 
3. Minutes of the previous meeting  
These were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting of 1 July 2010.  Copies had been 
distributed to all Trustees, Parish Councillors and local press representatives and were as 
usual available on request.  

3. Matters Arising   
The following, which took in several later items on the agenda, were discussed:- 
Boundaries 
Hedge Cutting and general tidying of the Field had been completed.  The Invoice from Robert 
Cox was approved and the Secretary was requested to pass this to the Parish Clerk for 
payment. 
 
Facilities for children and young people & Play & Sports Equipment  
This is ongoing. 
 
Footpath from Bensted Close to the Hall 
Discussions between the Parish Council and the Landowners were progressing well and it was 
hoped some good progress would be made shortly. 
Health & Safety  
There was no current Play Area Inspection Report to consider at this time.   
 
Other Parish Matters and Parish Plan  
The Parish Plan Steering Committee had plans well in hand for the event to be held on 18 
September.  The Sports Clubs using the Field each agreed to sponsorship event in the sum of 
£25.00 per Club.  Monies should be sent to Simon Taylor. 
Other Matters 
A request had been received from a local resident for the use of the Field as a venue for a 
Wedding Reception to be held in 2011.  Following discussion by the Committee it was agreed 
that there would be no problem with this subject to all the necessary Event and Public 



liability insurance being in place.  KE would make further contact with the persons concerned. 
 
Parish Matters 
The Parish Clerk would follow up on progress of the proposed Gateways on West Street. 
The poor state of West Street at the bottom of Hunton Hill was discussed at the recent 
Parish Council Meeting  and Cllr Parr planned to have a meeting with Highways to get the 
matter resolved. 
 
Any Other Matters 
It was noted that the emptying of bins on the Field continued to be a problem.  The Parish 
Clerk would be asked to establish exactly what service is provided by MBC. 
Allan Bishop reported on the improvements currently being carried out to the Village Hall. 
 
Date of next Meeting 
Wednesday 20 October 2010 at Hunton Village Club 
 
 
There being no further matters the formal part of the meeting ended at 9.15pm.  
 
 


